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US&R GENERAL MEMORANDUM – 2015-073 
July 16, 2015 

 

FOR:  National Urban Search & Rescue Response System 
Task Force Representatives 

FROM: Wanda Casey, Chief 
Program Management Section 
Urban Search and Rescue Branch 

SUBJECT: US&R General Memorandum 2015-073 – Office of Personnel Management Data 
Breach 

As you may have heard, the U.S. Office of Personnel Management (OPM) has announced the 
results of the interagency forensics investigation into recent cyber incidents involving personnel 
data, and Federal background investigation data, and the steps it is taking to protect those 
impacted.  

The most current information on this incident can be found at the OPM online incident resource 
center: https://www.opm.gov/cybersecurity.  In the coming weeks, a call center will be opened to 
respond to questions and provide more information for those potentially affected.  Once the call 
center is opened, National Urban Search & Rescue (US&R) Response System members will be 
able to receive personalized information if they are affected.  OPM will also send notification 
directly to those potentially affected, with instructions for activating credit monitoring services. 

The US&R Branch is coordinating with FEMA’s Office of Chief Counsel and Grant Programs 
Directorate to address any potential issues. 

For any questions or concerns, please contact Wanda Casey at wanda.casey@fema.dhs.gov . 

cc: 
 US&R Strategic Group 
 US&R Advisory Group 
 US&R Branch Staff 
 FEMA Regional/Federal/International ESF #9 Representatives 


